500 Consumers Road North York, Ontario M2J 1P8 PO Box 650 Scarborough ON M1K 5E3

Bonnie Jean Adams

Assistant Regulatory Coordinator

phone: (416) 495-6409 fax: (416) 495-6072

Email: bonnie.adams@enbridge.com



Tuesday May 1, 2007

VIA EMAIL & COURIER

Ms. Kirsten Walli **Board Secretary** Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor Toronto, Ontario M4P 1F4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: **Hydro One Networks Reinforcement – EB-2007-0050** Request for Observer Status of Enbridge Gas Distribution

Enbridge Gas Distribution respectively requests from the Ontario Energy Board, observer status in the application submitted by Hydro One Networks Inc. for approval to construct transmission facilities between the Bruce Power Facility in Kincardine and Hydro One's switching station at Milton.

Enbridge Gas Distribution wishes correspondence be sent to:

Mrs. Shari-Lynn Spratt, Supervisor Regulatory Proceedings a) Enbridge Gas Distribution PO Box 650

Scarborough ON M1K 5E3 Phone: (416) 495-6011

Email: shari-lynn.spratt@enbridge.com

and

b) Ms. Bonnie Jean Adams, Assistant Regulatory Coordinator

Enbridge Gas Distribution

PO Box 650

Scarborough ON M1K 5E3 Phone: (416) 495-6409

Email: bonnie.adams@enbridge.com

Yours truly,

Bonnie Jean Adams

Assistant Regulatory Coordinator

cc: Mr. Glen MacDonald, Senior Advisor – Regulatory Research and Administration (via email)